BEAUMONT INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Department of Health & Physical Education

Health Advisory ZOOM Meeting

Minutes of Meeting - Monday, December 13, 2021
On Monday, December 13, 2021, Health Advisory Committee met by ZOOM.    Dr. Ron Jackson called the meeting to order at 11:05 p.m., and welcomed everyone to the meeting.   The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. 
Dr. Amira Alkhari/OB-GYN Baptist Physician Network spoke about PAP Screening that is done to detect cancer. She stated that women 21-30 years of age should have this done every 3 years and after 30 every 5 years.   She stated STD Screenings should be done for teens 13-18 years of age if they are sexually active, and if left undetected it could lead to infertility.  Mr. Kenneth Coleman mentioned about a problem regarding this from the City Health Dept. perspective.  Ms. Nezat also stated that Health Services Dept. would like to send out letters to the parents regarding this topic to get permission to speak to the students. 

Ms. Tiffany Eckenrod/Director for Child Nutrition Services introduced the Wellness Plan for the District. Tiffany discussed the nutritional piece in depth and identified that SHAC would continue to work together to adopt a Wellness Plan that covers the District means, Nutritional means and Physical Health means to reduce childhood obesity and increase physical activity for students enrolled at Beaumont ISD. A goal of March was identified to have the Wellness Plan adopted since the Triennial Assessment is due June 30, 2022.   She also discussed the CACFP Program that is operated at two of our Elementary campuses at this time.  
 
Ms. Julie Nezat/Coordinator for Health Services announced that the Covid number have gone down (currently 5 students/1 teacher).  She stated that no vaccines clinics would be done until after the holidays, but the screenings are still being done.  
Mr. Coleman stated that the City Health Department was having about 10 COVID cases a day, and that some people are doing home testing.  He did state that the numbers for the booster have increased.  
Mr. Alberto Iglesias/Community Liaison-Title Programs highlighted the importance of reading during the Holliday season. He announced that the December Reading Challenge is underway! They are asking every student in K - 8 to commit to reading EVERY DAY in December for at least 20 minutes, even over the holidays. They will have printable activity books for each grade band that are being distributed on your child's campus or you can print free from our Read Each Day website: https://tinyurl.com/readeachday
He asked all parents to please work with their child to set aside time to read each day and keep track of their progress on the reading log located in the December Reading Challenge packet. They will be monitoring AR reports throughout December and early January with surprise incentives being given out to selected students!  Reading packets can also be printed from this site: https://drive.google.com/.../1fioeknmExK...
Mr. A. J. Turner/Truancy Officer/Student Services mentioned that their main focuse has on the number of students not attending school.   

Ms. Denise McLean/Director of Community & Media Relations announced that a new program called PACS (Parents and Community Support) is being created to get volunteers to assist in helping keep out students safe. She also stated that BISD in Partnership with Ford Park will have a BISD Night at the Ford Park Winter Wonderland on December 21st – 5-9pm and ticket will be $12-Adults/$5-Students. 
Dr. Jackson announced that the BISD/YMBL Boys Basketball Tournament would be taking place December 2-4 at Bmt. United HS and West Brook HS, and invited everyone to come out and enjoy some basketball. He also recognized all 1st time visitors, thanked everyone for attending and reminded everyone that the next meeting would be on Monday, January 10, 2022.
